Minutes Town of Lake Park, Florida Regular Commission Meeting Wednesday, June 15, 2011, 7:00 p.m. Town Commission Chamber, 535 Park Avenue

The Town Commission met for the purpose of a Regular Commission Meeting on Wednesday, June 15, 2011 at 7:04 p.m. Present were Commissioners Steven Hockman, and Jeanine Longtin, Town Manager Maria Davis, Town Attorney Thomas Baird, and Town Clerk Vivian Lemley. Vice-Mayor Kendall Rumsey, and Commissioner Patricia Osterman were absent.

Attorney Baird asked for roll call. Town Clerk Vivian Lemley performed the roll call.

Attorney Baird explained that under Roberts Rules of Order, the Commission did not have a quorum and that therefore they could not call the meeting to order. He explained that the proper course of action would be to make a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Commissioner Longtin questioned if Roberts Rules of Order would be followed for this meeting.

Attorney Baird stated that it was up to the Commission to decide if they wanted to follow Roberts Rules of Order. He explained that they still do not have a meeting.

Commissioner Longtin stated that until the adjournment of the meeting she wanted to announce...

Attorney Baird interrupted and repeated that they do not have a meeting.

Commissioner Longtin proceeded to announce that the Trail Rail was running free on Thursday, June 16, 2011. She announced that FPL will be imploding the smoke stacks on Sunday, June 19, 2011 at 8:30 a.m., which she had not confirmed yet. She stated that there will be a Candidate Forum in the Mirror Ballroom next Wednesday, June 22, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. She encouraged everyone to "ask the candidate any questions and then hold them accountable."

She then read from a prepared statement as follows: (Verbatim) "For Vice-Mayor Rumsey and Patricia Plasket-Osterman to say that nothing has been accomplished in the past 15 months because of Hockman and Longtin is indicative of the accounting that takes place here in Lake Park. Now I ain't got me no degree, but I learned in elementary school that one plus one equals two; I learned that two plus three equals five; I learned that three are more than two; for most of our votes majority rules. Three votes outweighs two votes, three votes out of five wins, they have had the majority, and I want them to stop whining."

Commissioner Longtin wished everyone a Happy Father's Day on June 19, 2011. She reminded everyone that the Special Election will take place on Tuesday, June 28, 2011. She reminded everyone to get out and vote. She repeated that there will be a Candidate Forum. She stated that the July meetings are a little different, so she encouraged everyone to view the website.

Commissioner Hockman stated that on Saturday, June 18, 2011 Bridges at Lake Park is hosting an event at the Library, and he encouraged everyone to attend. He stated that Bridges at Lake Park did a fantastic job with the car wash that it hosted on Saturday, June 18, 2011.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Hockman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Longtin seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

Mayor

Town Clerk, Vivian Lemley, CMC

SEAL S

Town Seal FLORIDA

Approved on this 13 of July, 201